BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Town of Plymouth, Massachusetts

Tuesday, November 21, 2006

The Selectmen held their Second Annual Ceremonial Meeting in honor of Thanksgiving on Tuesday, November 21, 2006 at 6:00 p.m. at the 1749 Courthouse Museum, Town Square.
Present: 
Richard J. Quintal, Jr., Chairman

David F. Malaguti

Anthony R. Schena

Jean S. Loewenberg

Mark D. Sylvia, Town Manager

Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager

Procession

Rae Brightman and Catherine Arruda of Girl Scout Troop 230 and Madison McCormack of Boy Scout Troop 9 led the Selectmen’s procession into the Court House.

Call to Order and Opening Ceremonies
Chairman Quintal called the Second Annual Ceremonial Meeting to order and welcomed attendees.  

Rae Brightman of Girl Scout Troop 230 led the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.   

Sydney Collins and Maggie Irvine, members of the Plymouth High Schools Concert Choir, performed the National Anthem.

Opening Prayer

Rabbi Lawrence Silverman of Temple Beth Jacob provided an opening prayer for the meeting.
Thanksgiving History

John McDonagh, Executive Director of Plimoth Plantation, offered a multicultural history and perspective of Thanksgiving.

Proclamations and Citations
State representative Vinny deMacedo read a Proclamation from Governor Mitt Romney to the Town of Plymouth in honor of Thanksgiving.

State Senator Therese Murray read an Official Citation from the Massachusetts Senate honoring the Board of Selectmen’s Second Annual Ceremonial Thanksgiving Meeting.
Selectmen Jean Loewenberg read an Official Citation from the Massachusetts House of Representatives honoring the Board of Selectmen’s Second Annual Ceremonial Thanksgiving Meeting.

Town Manager Mark Sylvia read a Special Congressional Recognition from United States Congressman William Delahunt commemorating the significance of Thanksgiving.

The Meaning of Thanksgiving

Federal Furnace Elementary School students Ryan Burns, Kevin Casey, Benjamin Cecchini, Patrick Fey, Kelsey Frahlich, Lauren Garcia, Tim Gillis, Angelina Harootuaian, Sarah Kessel, Charlie Kirby, Shannon Larson, Matthew Scharf, and Mark Villano recited a poem offering their thoughts on the meaning of Thanksgiving.  

Three Voices of Thanksgiving poetry
Dylan Newman of Plymouth South Middle School and Sarah Purdy and Hannah Burbridge, both of Plymouth Community Intermediate School, offered readings of Thanksgiving poetry.
Lighting of the Candle
Chairman Quintal led the Board of Selectmen in a candle lighting ceremony to honor the history of Thanksgiving, Plymouth’s oldest tradition.  Chairman Quintal then read a quote from Pilgrim William Bradford:
“Thus out of small beginnings greater things have been produced by his hand that made all things of nothing, and gives being to all things that are, and as one small candle may light a thousand, so the light here kindled hath shone unto many, yea in some sort to our whole nation…”

Closing Prayer
Rabbi Lawrence Silverman helped to conclude the meeting with a closing prayer.

Conclusion
On behalf of the Board of Selectmen, Chairman Quintal offered thanks to all attendees and guest speakers and wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving.
